IDAHO COUNTY BOARD OF COMMUNITY GUARDIANS
04/19/2018

Location: ldaho County Courthouse, Commissioners’ Chambers

In attendance:

Board members: Chris Hagenbuch, Tara Nida, Larry Clark, Darlene Clark, Andrea Soldberg, Lynda
Fox, Alan Fox, Debbie Hays. Non-member: Joan & Jerry Haaland-Guardians

Minutes:

Old Business: Minutes from 03/15/2018 were dispersed and reviewed. Andrea motioned for approval
and Debbie Hays seconded. Minutes approved unanimously.

Update on status background checks and fingerprinting in regards to temporary emergency
guardianship. The email that was sent to members on 03/19/2018 for instructions was not received
again. Tara will resend the information again from another email address. Alan will also come up with
an email address that we can all utilize to make sure everyone receives emails timely.

New Business:

No emails have been received at this time for review. No new applications for potential wards.

received.

Closed Session:

Kirk MacGregor could not attend the meeting, so he sent an email on the updates of the potential

wards.

S.L.-Kirk now just needs for the guardians to the sign the Petition of Guardianship in front of a notary. He
states after this; he can file the petition with the court. The guardians will do this tomorrow.

L.M.-Kirk stated he is still in need of the evaluation committee from Developmental Disabilities to do the
visit for L.M. He also needs an updated medical report from the physician for the petition. This will
both be completed soon. The potential guardians would like to be notified when this case goes to the
judge and is advertised so they have a “heads up” so they can be prepared if certain family members

attempt to contact them.

M.F.- Kirk states that he has contacted the nephews to discuss the application of guardianship with
them. One understands the need for her to be in a facility to help care for her needs, but is reluctant.
The other nephew would like to discuss the situation with M.F.’s physician to see if he feels M.F. needs
to be in a facility. This nephew is currently on “the fence” about her need of guardianship. Kirk states
this nephew will get back to him. Members of the board are concerned that this could take too long for
the family to decide for guardianship and if they will do this. As it was decided at last month’s meeting,
the board already voted to approve M.F. in need of guardianship due to statements made by the social




worker. The board decided that they need an answer back in two weeks. An email will be sent to Kirk
tomorrow morning (4/20/2018.) If in two weeks, the family has not decided by then, the board will state
to Kirk to proceed with guardianship. Twila Hornbeck has volunteered to be the guardian if the family
does not decide or chooses not to be the guardians.

Closed session ended.

Back in open session, the board then voted on the issue in closed session. Twila motioned for the vote,
and Andrea seconded. The board voted to approve. Tara Nida and Deb Hays abstained.

Our next meeting will be on June 21, 2018. We can meet on May 17" if necessary for emergency
reasons. Alan motioned to adjourn the meeting and Debbie Hays seconded. Meeting was adjourned at
this time by unanimous vote.

Not meeting occurred on 6/21/2018 as there were not enough members for a quorum.

Approved Minutes 08/23/2018



